
 
 

 

25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 
UPCOMING EL CAMINO REAL LANE CLOSURES & STOP SIGN 

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 

 

As San Mateo’s 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project progresses toward its goals to improve safety, 

and reduce traffic congestion and train horn noise, there will be traffic pattern changes due to 

construction we wish to make you aware of: 

 

EL CAMINO REAL LANE CLOSURES (between Hillsdale Boulevard and 31st Avenue) 

At night on June 1 to June 11, from 9:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m., there will be intermittent lane closures on 

El Camino Real between Hillsdale Boulevard and 31st Avenue. Bi-directional traffic will be allowed, 

with flaggers and signage. Crews will trench across the road to install a traffic signal conduit. Please 

note:  

 The eastern sidewalk at 31st Avenue is currently closed to pedestrians; and during one or 

more nights the western sidewalk at 31st Avenue may be impacted at which time flaggers will 

assist any pedestrians through the intersection.  

 If vehicles cannot turn onto El Camino Real due to a temporary lane closure, detours and 

signage will be available.  

 

 

Intermittent Lane Closures on El Camino Real  



 

TEMPORARY STOP SIGN AT EL CAMINO REAL AND 31ST AVENUE  

Starting on June 13 at 9:00 p.m. until June 14 at 3:00 p.m., there will be stop signs at the intersection 

of El Camino Real and 31st Avenue while crews work on the traffic signal power.  

 

 
 

Please note unintended schedule changes do occur, and we thank you in advance for your patience. 

These activities will bring the project one step closer to creating the long-awaited east-west connections 

for pedestrians, cyclists, and vehicles in San Mateo. 

How to Stay Informed  

Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those interested in the latest construction activities. To sign-up for the 

weekly construction notice or for more information visit www.caltrain.com/25thgs. For questions about 

the project, please call the Caltrain Customer Service at 800.660.4287 or email 

SMGradeSep@caltrain.com. 

 

About the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is improving safety, traffic flow, and reducing train 

horn noise in the City. The project will separate the railroad tracks from the road at E. 25th Avenue, 

create two new east-west connections at 28th and 31st Avenues, and build a new Hillsdale Station with 

updated amenities to better serve the community.  
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Temporary Stop Signs at Intersection  

http://www.caltrain.com/25thgs
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